The Honorable Julia Patterson

October 1, 2008

Page 2


October 1, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson 

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Patterson: 

I am pleased to transmit the enclosed King County Electric Vehicle Report, which provides information on progress made by the King County Climate Team and King County Department of Transportation with regard to King County Council Motion 12744 and Ordinance 15988.  This report outlines the county’s efforts to combat global warming and accommodate the use of plug-in hybrid electric vehicles (PHEV) and battery electric vehicles (BEV), and promote energy efficient and clean vehicle technology in King County's fleet.

This report is an important example of King County’s long history of work and leadership on issues relating to climate change mitigation and clean energy.  It was written with the same pioneering spirit as the 2007 Climate Plan and 2007 Energy Plan, which have been nationally recognized as model plans for climate action in local and regional governments, and is consistent with those guiding documents.  The report provides an overview of our efforts, current developments, emerging issues and proposed future actions for the county regarding investment in electric vehicles.  

The report is organized around the five following issues, as directed by King County Council Motion 12744 and Ordinance 15988: 

1. King County should encourage citizens to use PHEVs and battery electric vehicles BEVs, and should specifically address ways for drivers to recharge their PHEV and BEV batteries when parked at Metro Transit park-and-ride facilities; 
2. King County should work with state and local governments to incorporate PHEV and BEV incentives into their commute trip reduction and transportation demand management programs; 
3. King County should take a leadership role in promoting a regional demonstration project to encourage PHEV and BEV use, and work with utility providers to achieve the most efficient use of the power system, and help assure and accelerate the optimal integration and acceptance of these new technologies; 
4. King County should create a stakeholder advisory group to study the impacts of PHEVs and BEVs on the energy grid and look for ways to partner with our energy suppliers to perform these studies, advise King County on its participation in the regional demonstration project, and recommend incentives to encourage commuter use of PHEVs and BEVs; and
5. King County shall lead a process for development and adoption of regional green fleet standards and the possible establishment of a regional clean vehicle certification program by King County and the other local governments participating in the Evergreen Fleets Initiative. 

Because efforts are ongoing, I may send an update on this work in the coming months, as appropriate.  

I look forward to our continued cooperation in this ongoing effort to build the nation’s most effective strategies for climate change emissions reduction.  If you have any questions regarding the King County Electric Vehicle Report, please contact Jim Lopez, Deputy Chief of Staff in the Executive Office, at 206-296-4048.

Thank you for your continued interest in this critically important issue.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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